Thirty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time

The flowers on the main Altar have been designated by Ann Shelleman in loving memory of Francis (Herb) Leonard.

Mass Intentions

Sat. 5:30p.m. Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Timmins

Sun. 7:30a.m. The People of the Parish

10:00a.m. Richard Timmins

Mon. 8:00a.m. All Souls

Tues. 8:00a.m. Eugene G. and Mary E. Groft

Wed. 8:00a.m. Deceased members of Wm. F. Nicholson

family

Thanksgiving 9:00a.m. Leona "Pony" McIntyre

Fri. 8:00a.m. All Souls

Sat. 5:30p.m. William Burk

Sun. 7:30a.m. Robert and Pauline Poist
10:00a.m. The People of the Parish

fertory Procession

Sat. Nov. 25th 5:30p.m. Ushers or Volunteers please
Sun. Nov. 26th 7:30a.m. Mr. and Mrs. "Cork" Livelsberger
10:00a.m. Mr. and Mrs. Roger Fahnestock & family

Please pray for our Parishioner Joseph F. Smith who passed away this week. Pray for his family too as they deal with their loss.

From the Pastor: Devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus, as we know it today, began in about 1672. On several occasions, Jesus appeared to St. Margaret Mary and asked for public devotion to His Sacred Heart. That is commemorated by the painting over the high altar here at the Basilica.

St. Gertrude's feast day was Thursday November 16. She was, a 13th century German nun and had mystical experiences involving Our Lord's Sacred Heart. She composed the following prayer: "I salute thee, O Sacred Heart of Jesus, living and vivifying source of eternal life, infinite treasure of the Divinity, ardent furnace of Divine love; Thou art the place of my repose and my refuge. Enkindle in my heart the fire of that ardent love with which Thine own is all inflamed; pour into my heart the great graces of which Thine is the source, and grant that my heart may be so closely united to Thine, that Thy will may be mine, and that my will may be eternally conformed to Thine, since I desire that henceforth Thy holy will may be the rule of all my desires and all my actions. Amen."

The 2017 Ornament is "Flight into Egypt". Order forms are in the vestibule of the Church and in the Parish Office. Cost of the Ornament is \$20.00 and due with your order. Deadline to order is this Sun. Nov. 19th. They will be available for pick up at the weekend Masses Nov. 25th and 26th. For more information contact the Parish Office at 717-637-2721.

Attention E-Ministers, Lectors and Altar Servers it's time to put your serving preferences in Ministry Scheduler for the upcoming Schedule. The next schedule will begin the weekend of Dec. 2nd & 3rd until Feb. 24th & 25th. Deadline to put your preferences in is this Sun. Nov. 19th. For more information contact Chuck Minchik at 717-353-1488.

The Parish Office will be closed Nov. 23rd and reopen Nov. 28th.

We will hold our "Annual Non-perishable Food Drive" for New Hope Ministries' Food Pantry from Thurs. Nov. 23rd – Sun. Nov. 26th. At the 9:00a.m. Mass on Thanksgiving (Thurs. Nov. 23rd) please bring non-perishable food items to the Altar during the Offertory Procession for Mass. We will also have a basket available for monetary donations.

The Neiderer Family Farm will be selling Christmas Trees to raise money for the medical funds of Tommy Laudani (a Delone Catholic Senior) and Nicholas Weaver (a Delone Catholic Alumni). Both individuals are currently battling different forms of cancer. **Trees will be sold at the intersection of High St. and Radio Rd. in Hanover for 3 weekends beginning Black Friday, Nov. 24th. For more information contact Ben Neiderer at 717-521-4541.**

Direction for Our Times: All are welcome to join our Parishioner Wendy McCall in Our Lady's Chapel on Sat. Nov. 25th at 10:15am to pray the rosary and read the monthly message from Jesus, as given to Anne, a lay Apostle. For more information, call Wendy at 717-969-2452. Check out the website: www.directionforourtimes.org.

There are sub sale forms in the back of Church to help offset medical bills for our Parishioner Raymie Smith as he continues his struggles with Guillain-Barre Syndrome. <u>Deadline to order is Sun. Nov. 26th.</u> Feel free to drop your order in the collection basket.

For your information, on Nov. 28th we are going to a keyless entry on the Parish Hall door at the end of the complex closest to Basilica Dr.

Sacred Heart Basilica Day at Hoss's Restaurant will be held Tues. Nov. 28th. Cards will be at the doors of the Church next weekend. A percentage of your check comes back as profit for the Church.

An important meeting for parents of all students who plan to be confirmed this year will be held Wed. Nov. 29th at 7:00p.m. in the Parish Hall. No students at this meeting, please.

Immaculate Conception Church Winterfest Christmas Bazaar

will be held Dec. 2nd at the New Oxford Social Club pavilion from 8am to 2pm. Shop the 34 vendors offering a wide variety of gifts and decorations. Breakfast and lunch will be available to enjoy. Buy some raffle tickets to win one of over 30 fantastic prizes. Door prizes will be called every half hour.

The Cookie Sale to support Haiti School Feeding Program begins this weekend. 100% of the proceeds go to Cross International's Haiti School Feeding Program. There are 8 each of Chocolate Chip, Sugar and Peanut butter Cookies in attractive gift trays. Cookie Order Forms are at the doors of the Church. Please fill out the form and drop it in the collection basket or bring it to the Parish Office, deadline is Sun. Dec. 3rd.

On Sun. Dec. 3rd "Fusion" (the Youth Group at Immaculate Heart of Mary Abbottstown), invites families, teens, and adults to join in Christmas Caroling at The Brethren Home Community at Cross Keys. The group will leave from Immaculate Heart at 2:30p.m. to sing at 3:00. Upon returning back to Immaculate Heart you are invited to enjoy some food and a classic Christmas movie. For more information call Paul Oakes at 717-259-0611 ext. 8 or email poakes@hbgdiocese.org

The 5th Annual Cross Keys Fellowship Christmas Concert, will be held Dec. 8th at 7:00p.m. and Dec. 9th at 4:00p.m. and 7:00p.m. at 785 Berlin Rd. New Oxford. Reserve your tickets at www.ckfchurch.org This concert will be a multimedia event with live music, lasers, lights, fog, strobes, and video (this will be child friendly). You will enjoy a wide variety of music styles, including modern Christmas rock (ex. Trans-Siberian Orchestra), traditional Christmas songs, and more.

There will be an Ecumenical, Inter-Religious Candlelight Remembrance Service held for anyone who has experienced the death of a friend, family member, loved one to suicide. It will be held on Sun. Dec. 10th at 6:00p.m. here at the Basilica. Light refreshments will be served in the Parish Hall following the Service. For more information, please contact Sue Poist at 717-624-2055 or e-mail smpoist@hotmail.com. All are welcome ~ does not matter when the suicide occurred. It is just a time for us all to come together to let you know you are not alone.

The Diocese of Hbg. has put out a call for new Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion. You must be at least a senior in high school, a registered member of Sacred Heart, and in good standing with the Church. If you are interested, please contact the Parish Office at 717-637-2721, at least 2 weeks prior to the training. There will be a training on Tues. Jan. 2nd 2018 from 6:30 – 8:30p.m. at Saint Joseph, Hanover.